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ZSEEH

15! June 2020

YBhg Dato’ Lokman Hakim Al

Secretary General, Ministry of International Trade and Industry

CC:
YBhg. Prof. Tan Sri Dato’ Seri Dr. Noor Azlan Ghazali

Executive Director, Economic Action Council

Mr. Arham Abd. Rahman
Deputy Chief Executive Officer, Malaysian Investment Development Authority (MIDA)

Thank you for your continuous support rendered to the businesses of Japanese companies in
Malaysia. On behalf of JACTIM, JETRO and the Japanese companies in Malaysia, we would
like to express our sincere appreciation to Malaysia government, including MITI, and the
related parties for dealing with Coronavirus disease (COVID-19) and curbing the spread of the

infections.

We fully agree with the government's policy, on the other hand, we would like to request the

following regarding the travel restrictions, to the extent that it do not deviate from government’s

policy.

Currently, we have received quite a number of inquiries from Japanese companies, asking
JACTIM and JETRO about the possibility of entering Malaysia, and the number of such

inquiries has been increasing day by day.

From May 12th to 15th, JACTIM and JETRO has jointly conducted an "Urgent Survey
regarding measures against COVID-19 for Japanese companies in Malaysia" to gather the
feedback from 588 JACTIM’s member companies. When asking about the number of
expatriates, new expatriates and their families waiting for entry to Malaysia, the result showed

that a total number of 387 people are waiting for the entry permission to Malaysia as attached.

The survey collection rate was 42%, partly because it was conducted during CMCO period, and
in view of about 1,500 Japanese companies, including JACTIM member companies (588

companies), are currently operating in Malaysia, we believe that people who are waiting to
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enter Malaysia seems to be at least 3 to 5 times as many as the result of the survey.

This travel restriction has become a major obstacle to the economic and business activities of
Japanese companies in Malaysia. For example, a company where MD is unable to enter
Malaysia, many important decisions have been put on hold. Another case is, company cannot
proceed to accept new order of machinery and equipment because lacking of Japanese
engineer. Furthermore, for companies that want to start new businesses or making new
investments in Malaysia, the project has to be put on hold too due to the lack of necessary

Japanese engineers and new employees.

Based on the above situation, in order to quickly restore supply chain and investment
environment which was affected by the infection control measures against COVID-19, we
would like to request that the travel restrictions can be released in stages, to allow necessary
personnel from Japan to enter Malaysia while taking utmost measures to prevent the spread of
COVID-19 infection.

Thank you very much.

Sincerely yours,

Daiji Kojima Mai Onozawa
President Managing Director
The Japanese Chamber of Trade & Industry, Malaysia (JACTIM) JETRO Kuala Lumpur
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